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 Calendar of Events  
February 2000   

Feb 1st General Meeting Room “A” at 7:30 
Feb 5th Fraternal Night Parish Hall 6:00 
Feb 12th District Hoop Shoot Parish Activity Center  
Feb 15th Planning Meeting Room “A” at 7:30 
Feb 20th Coffee & Donuts (Squires) After Sunday Masses 
Feb 26th Regional Hoop Shoot Parish Activity Center 
   

March 2000   
Mar 5th Mission Trek Pancake Breakfast After all Masses 
Mar 7th General Meeting Room “A” at 7:30 
Mar 10th Fish Fry Parish Hall 5:30-7:30 
Mar 17th St. Patrick’s Day Happy Happy! 
Mar 17th Fish Fry Parish Hall 5:30-7:30 
Mar 21st Planning Meeting Room “A” at 7:30 
Mar 24th Fish Fry Parish Hall 5:30-7:30 
Mar 31st Fish Fry Parish Hall 5:30-7:30 
   
   
   

 

The Cross and Compass 
St. Joseph Council #7528 
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Federal Way, WA  98023 
The Knights of Columbus…a Catholic, Family, Fraternal, Service Organization 

http://www.kc7528.org 

A message from the Grand Knight 
 

Happy Millennium 
 

I loved the commercial message I heard after New Year’s, It said, “If you are 
hearing this message, you have survived Y2K”.  I am changing this to “If you are reading 
this you have survived one of the busiest months this council has experienced in a long 
time”. 

I have to say thank you to everyone who has stepped forward. January was a 
huge success and we should congratulate ourselves for the hard work we have done.  I 
have to say thank you to Brs, Mark Gonick and Greg Vicars for putting on a beautiful 
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investiture and swearing in of the Squires.  I want to thank all the Knights who were 
present for this beautiful ceremony.  Ask any one who was there about what they thought 
of the ceremony.  We will have lots of pictures at the general meeting.  Come and see the 
great work that Greg and Mark performed. 

While I am in the mood to be thanking people, I want to thank Brs. Tony 
Robinson, Mike Ross, Larry Weigel, and Bob Pirolo for preparing a great spaghetti dinner.  
Besides preparing a great meal, it was a huge financial success.  I guess that is the 
accountant coming out of me.   

I extend a personal invitation from the Grand Knight to each and every one of 
you to join me in a Fraternal Night, February 5, 2000.  This is an event to thank everyone 
for their hard work and dedication.  The Council’s officers and Trustee will prepare a great 
pot of chili and will serve you.  After we finish eating, there will be card games, joke 
telling, and great BS sessions.  There will be no business conducted.  This is just a fun 
night.  Remember the first liar never has a chance. I just want to have the opportunity to 
say thank you to each and everyone of you.  I hope this can become an annual or semi-
annual occasion.  Please let me know what you think. 

I want to give everyone a little heads up about the awards banquet.  Please mark 
your calendar for Saturday, May 5, 2000. 

For those of you who have access to e-mail, I am asking you to send the 
Financial Secretary, tphilome@sparling.com, your E-mail address so we can send you the 
Cross and Compass electronically instead of by snail mail. 

 
VIVAT JESUS 

Joe Penwell, GK 
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Date Birthdays In Feb Date Birthdays In Feb Date Birthdays In  Feb 
3rd John McMahon    15th Feeman Wood 26th William Martin
3rd Steven Drake   16th Robert Hitchcock 27th Melvin Studley 
4th Stanley Spencer   17th George Rutland 2nd Barbara Skoda 
5th Frank Comito   18th Richard Schumacher 12th Ramona Suinn 
8th Chris Gruber   19th Harold Youngchild 15th Barbara Ruger 
8th Arnold Lutovsky  21st Keith Jibson 15th Kellie Shepherd 

10th William Barry   21st Timothy McClain 20th Linda Weigel 
13th Peter Wall   22nd Clifford Owen 21st Susan Mullally 
14th Terry Davis   25th Gregory Pirolo 22nd Ryong Oliveto 
14th Michael Freeman   25th Damian Fischer 24th Beth Philomeno 

     25th Juphia Suzuki 

Date Anniversaries In Feb  Date Anniversaries In Feb 
3rd Robert and Barbara Ruger    
4th Stanley and Barbara Spencer    

11th Mark and Carolyn Freitas    
12th Robert and Jeanne Hitchcock    

rograms and Activities 
 Come out and have a great evening, just your brother Knights.  Have some chili and 
Parish Contact Joe Penwell Jpenwell@msn.com 253-941-6339 

Insurance Agent Steve Voiland  206-901-9138 
Cross/Compass Editor Tim Philomeno Tphilome@sparling.com 253-661-2296 

THE 365 CLUB BY MAIL 
Supporting Vocations is simple!  All you have to do is join The Pennies For Heaven 
Crusade.  The best way to do this is by becoming a member of  The 365 Club.  Donate a 
penny-a-day for a year ($3.65 or more if you can) and offer a prayer a day for a year for 
Vocations!  Pennies add up quickly and the prayers help.  For Brothers who cannot always 
join us at our meetings, here is your chance to stand up and be counted as a supporter. 

CLIP AND MAIL 
 
To:  Dave Ditter, 365 Chairman 
Yes, count me in as a Member of The 365 Club!  I want to do my part to support Vocations. 
Here is my contribution of $ _______________  Name:  ____________________________ 
Address: ________________________________ City:  ____________________________ 
Mail your check to: 

The 365 Club 
Knights of Columbus, Council #7528 

34902 30th AVE SW 
Federal Way, WA 98023 

cornbread and an adult beverage or two.  Fraternal night is February 5, 2000.  
PLEASE call Joe Penwell at 941-6339 to RSVP (We need a head count) 

 Joe Penwell, Marc Gonick, Jim Miles, and Tim Philomeno attended the Mid-year 
meeting in Chehalis on January 23, 2000.  Tim was learning about the FS Software 
that has been created to make it easier to keep Council Records.  Joe, Marc, and 
Jim attended the GK Session.  There is a lot of activity in the Order.  Plan to attend 
the General Meeting on February 1st and find out what’s going on. 

 The Grand Prizewinner for the January General Meeting was Mark Callahan.  Mark 
you would have received a check for $25.00 if you had been there.  Remember, to 
win you must be in attendance. 

 The Fish Frys that our Council is famous for begin on the 1st Friday after Ash 
Wednesday.  That would be March 10th.  Mark your calendars.  We will need help for 
Setup, Serving, and Cleanup.  5:30 to 7:30.  This is a great opportunity to participate 
in the Council.  Come on down and Tony will put you to work for the good of the 

Order. 

o you have an e-mail address?  Please visit our web-site at www.kc7528.org or e-mail  
ilome@sparling.com to be placed on our e-mail list. 
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